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1-29-21
Dear Winchester & Ashuelot Residents,
The New Year is off to a tumultuous start. The good news is vaccines are being administered even though it will take many months for all of us to be vaccinated. It will happen, its just going to take awhile. Right now, persons who are 65 and older can sign up for the vaccine. Persons can call 211 or email vaccines.nh.gov to register. Please be patient, there are 300,000 people in phase 1b who are eligible, so keep trying. Appointments are now being scheduled in late March and early April.
The current case numbers for the virus seem to be slightly going down. Winchester today has 30 active cases, down from 45 last week. Keep in mind these numbers can be disturbing and confusing. Cumulative data is not always current on a day to day basis. Also be aware a quick increase in numbers can show that an entire family is sick, or a Long-Term Care facility has infections. In other words when we see an increase it doesn’t mean it is widespread. With that being said, it doesn’t mean there isn’t widespread community transmission because there is.
Today the country and the world are in a long-term battle fighting this virus. Slowly we are getting ahead of it, but it will be long haul. As more Americans get vaccinated and we continue with mask wearing and social distancing the better all our lives will be. Sadly still, 4,000 or more people are dying daily in the country. January should be our worst month, but February will still be quite difficult. This winter surge has been expected from day one. Each and everyone of us must do better and carry some responsibility for the magnitude of cases. All of us now know someone who has had the covid virus. Some people have been quite sick. Many states are struggling to just keep up with the demands of the thousands of people sick with the virus. Most NH hospitals now are limiting surgeries and hospital stays in order to have space for the very sick patients with covid and other emergencies such as a heart attack or stroke.
If you suspect you have COVID please get tested. Call 354-6700 for an appointment. If you have been in close contact, 10 minutes or more, with someone known to have covid you must self- quarantine for 10 days. We all must continue to work together and stop the spread of this deadly disease.
It is so important to continue your support of our local businesses. They need your help. Consider curbside, takeout and delivery services or visiting during slower hours. Per Emergency Order #74: Masks are required in all public places. This is the law. Businesses are instructed not to serve unmasked patrons, unless they can’t wear masks due to a medical condition. Businesses can be issued a violation from the state for non-compliance. 

We are now heading into the middle of winter. Try and find an outdoor winter activity you enjoy, even if it is just a walk. Fresh air, sunshine and exercise is the best thing you can do for yourself. The sun feels so good at this time of year and it gives us vitamin D naturally which helps boost our spirits & immune systems. Go and do something (safely) good for yourself, we all deserve it!
